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Landcare Update 

Windellama Website Stats 
 
Webstats for August are as follows: 
 

2635 hits up to 24th August 
  
Most popular search words on google to 
find the website in August are: 
 

 windellama  
windellama news  
worlds most deadly ants  
wild windellama  
wireless broadband aerials  
what do mouse spiders eat  
bungonia historical  
koalas scats photos 

Continued from Page 9 
Council Elections 

 
Voting before election day 
There is no interstate or overseas voting at  
local government elections. Electors who   
cannot attend a polling place on election day 
may apply to vote before as either a postal 
voter or a pre-poll voter. 
Postal votes may be posted to the returning 
officer or handed in at a polling place on    
election day. 
Pre-poll votes are made by attending the     
returning officer’s office or other specified    
locations in the two weeks prior to election 
day. 
Voting at declared institutions 
Some places such as convalescent homes, 
hospitals and similar institutions are appointed 
as declared institutions for voting before    
election day. People in declared institutions 
who wish to vote will be visited by an electoral 
official in the week before election day. 
Patients in certain hospitals will be able to vote 
on election day either by visiting the polling 
place set up in the hospital or when the     
electoral officials are visiting the wards during 
special times. 

The next working bee for Windellama 
Landcare will be on Saturday 27 September at 
Oallen Ford where we will be concreting in 
steel posts to support another steel cable 
barrier.  The cable will be connected to the 
steel posts later. The cable is 50 metres in 
length and will be used to stop traffic damaging 
a badly eroded section of the river bank. 
 
The existing cable, constructed several years 
ago by Windellama Landcare, has been very 
effective in protecting sensitive areas at Oallen 
Ford. 
 
We’ll meet at 9.30 am for a cuppa and a 10.00 
am start.  A barbeque lunch will be provided so 
please let Cathy or Sandra know if you will be 
coming. 
 
On the 2nd of August over 6600 radiata pine 
seedlings were sold by Landcare to members 
of the local community.  Hopefully, most of 
these were planted before approximately 
30mm of rain fell a week later. 
 

Cathy and Sandra Willow Glen Road Gardeners 
    

The next get together is at     

John & Marian Pearce 
Glencoe 

243 Sandy Point Road 
Tuesday 2nd September 

10.00am start 
 

Bring a plate for morning tea to share. 
 

Bring some plants / cuttings / seeds     
to share if you can.  

Exchange your knowledge with others 
Problems shared - problems solved. 

 

NEWCOMERS ALL WELCOME 
 

Any enquiries just ring        
Warren Yates on 4844 5350 
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“Upson Downs” 
Oallen Ford 

NSW 2622 
 

02 4844 5449 

Huge Individual Kennels 
 

Very Competitive Rates 
 

Free Daily Exercise & Playtime 
 

Rural Setting on 100 Acres 
 

Collection & Delivery 

www.roversretreat.com.au 

 
 

127 AUBURN STREET, GOULBURN 
(Next door to Video Ezy) 
Local call dialup access Australia wide 
aDSL Broadband  Office Services 

High Speed internet access & Wifi Hotspot 
Friendly, expert advice and support 

Call 48229131 
http://www.goulburn.net.au      info@goulburn.net.au 
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email: windellama-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au   Phone: 4844 5130 
Website: www.windellama-p.schools.nsw.edu.au   Fax:     4844 5265 

ORIENTATION FOR KINDERGARTEN 2009 
Orientation will commenced this term and will continue into Term 4 for children who will attend school in 2009.   
Children who turn 5 before 31st July 2009 will be eligible to attend.    The Orientation program is to enable the children 
to participate in school activities, cooperative play and to get used to school routine.   
The children who will be in Kindergarten next year have been thoroughly enjoying their Orientation days. 
They have participated in our Daily Fitness activities, joined in our Peer Support cooking (last time was Choc Rocks) 
and lots of ‘work’ in class. 
Dates for Term 3 are Friday 12th September and 26th September.           Please ring for an information package. 
 
THE AFTERNOON SHOW 
The last Afternoon Show had lots of children receiving awards for their Merit Tokens.   
The children receive a bag of ‘edible’ goodies for 5 tokens, a book for 10 tokens, a Special 
Award badge for 50 tokens, a school pennant for 100 tokens, a key ring for 150 tokens,  
a pen for 200 tokens ….  
And some children are going to reach 250 but we haven’t worked out what that will be, yet! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AFL SESSIONS  
They were lots of fun.  We all learnt how to take a mark, handball and kick.  Everyone liked ‘booting’ the ball.  Toby W 
was the best at that.  Georgia felt that she would rather be a cheerleader but her skills were improving.   
Thanks to Cameron from AFL Canberra. 
 
EVENTS FOR TERM 3 
Touch Football Gala Day in Goulburn – we will be entering two mixed teams of students in Years 3 – 6. 
Excursion to see the ‘Southern Stars’ in Wollongong.   
 (This should be very exciting – there are going to be 4000 students there on the day!) 
Taralga Sports Day 
Visit from the Life Education Van 
Excursion to Nan Tien Temple in Wollongong as a follow up to our studies on China. 

There were awards for 5, 10 
and 100 Merit Tokens. 



 www.windellama.com.au   Windellama News - September  2008 Page 14 



Page 15 Windellama News - September 2008 www.windellama.com.au  

WINDELLAMA PROGRESS ASSOC. HALL Inc. 

ART & CRAFT SPRING FAIR  
DISPLAY & SALE  

Saturday 27 September 2008  
10.00 am to 3.00pm  

 
Venue: Warrigal Care Goulburn,  

7 St Aubyn Road Goulburn (off Mary's Mount Road and Lambert Drive)  
 

Patchwork, folk art, stamping and card making, jewellery, creative memories, 
paintings and drawings, hand spun & dyed wool, dolls, woodworkers, babies 

knitwear, hand towels. aprons, babies bibs, appliqued towels, quilts, 
pottery, patchwork bags.  

 

Cake stall   Devonshire Tea  
 

Entry by gold coin 
 

Come and see the wide variety of craft and  
help us raise much needed funds for our aged residents. 

For information Phone: 4829 5161 

A pleasing number of locals attended the recent monthly meeting of the Association, which was 
addressed by Susan Harris, councillor at the Goulburn Mulwaree Council. 
 

It has been impressive to see that concerns raised at the recent Outreach Meeting have been 
taken seriously by Council, and acted on, with large scale clearing of road verges.  Hopefully they 
will continue the good work and make our roads safer.   
 

The Just Trivia Night held recently was enjoyed by all, despite the fact there was no gas for 
heating.  It is amazing how the lure of a chocolate bar can get the heart thumping and the blood 
boiling.  Congratulations to Bill for bringing his bag of goodies.  “Oallen United” was the ultimate 
winner, but it was a close run thing with the result in the balance until the last round.  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

A date has been set for the next working bee at the hall.  It will be held on Saturday 20th 
September.  There are quite a few jobs planned and we would appreciate any help available.  
Morning tea and lunch will be provided.  Hope to see you there. 

Frances Knights, Secretary 
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WINDELLAMA VOLUNTEER        
RURAL FIRE BRIGADE 

Report all Fires 000  Brigade enquiries    4844 5359  Yass  -  6226 3100  

BEFORE YOU BURN 
 
The Southern Tablelands Zone MUST be notified 24 hours before you light the fire, during 
business hours 9am to 5pm and by 3.30pm on Friday afternoons. (Rural Fires Regulations 
2002 Part 5 Sec 34 3B).  As a courtesy notify The Brigade Captain Jim Meehan 4844 5554 
24hrs before you light. 
 

Southern Tablelands Zone Yass  6226 3100 Phone  6226 3624 Fax 
Information can also be found on the RFS website www.rfs.nsw.gov.au 

Over the Last Month 
The Brigade attended two incidents during the last month, a fire in Mogo Road and a motor 
vehicle accident on Lumley Road. 
 

Take Care when using vehicles.  Although we have had some good rain lately care is still 
needed when using vehicles in long dry grass. 
Motorised machines driven or used in any grass, crop or stubble must be fitted with safety 
guards so constructed as to prevent any heated areas from coming into contact with combustible 
matter. 
 

Open Day 21st September 
The Windellama Rural Fire Brigade and the Windellama SES will be combining to hold their Open 
Day on the 21st September.  The Open Day will be held in conjunction with the Windellama 
Market Day at the Windellama Hall & Grounds.  There will be demonstrations, Brigade vehicles on 
display, pamphlets and literature available as well as having your questions answered, come 
along and meet up with us there. 
 

NOTIFICATION OF BURNING – (Outside of Bush Fire Danger Period) 
Although burning off is allowed outside the bush Fire Danger Period (1st April – 30th September) 
the following requirements are required: - 
� Make sure the area around the fire is clear and safe and that some form of fire suppression 

equipment is available just in case. 
� Notify your immediate neighbours 24 hours before you light the fire.  If you cannot contact 

them directly, place a note in their mailbox or through the gate chain and so on as this is an 
attempt to notify them. 

� The Southern Tablelands Zone MUST be notified 24 hours before you light the fire, during 
business hours 9am to 5pm and by 3.30pm on Friday afternoons. (Rural Fires Regulations 
2002 Part 5 Sec 34 3B). 

� Southern Tablelands Zone Yass  6226 3100 Phone 6226 3624 Fax 
� Notify the Local Brigade Captain 24 hours before you light the fire (as a courtesy). 
� Please check with the Fire Control Centre to see if a permit or a hazard reduction Certificate 

is required. 
Always be very careful when burning off, ensure the burn-off has been completely extinguished 
before leaving the site. 
 

Training 
For information or enquiries on training contact the Captain Jim Meehan on 4844 5554 or Wayne 
Back on 9792 5726.  The next training session in September will be on convoy firefighting. 
 

General Meeting 27th September 2008 5:30pm  
   Training 27th September 2008 12 noon  
 

Till next time please drive carefully and take care, see you all at the next meeting.  All welcome. 
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Goulburn Off Road Carts 
www.offroadcarts.com.au 

Features: 
Safety, stability & quality 
Front & rear lights, plus indicators 
Front & rear disc brakes, 4 point harness seatbelts 
Seats 2 adults, comfortable bucket seats (adjustable) 
All-terrain tyres, Parking brake.  
Goes all day on 7 litres fuel tank 
4 coil suspension (adjustable) 
Automatic chain driven CVT with reverse 
Towbar & mudguards.  
Quiet 150cc 4 stroke electric start 
Twin horns & 12 volt outlet 
Large carry rack, fits hay bale 
Sales, parts & service 6 days. Lay buy plan available 

150cc Twister  -  Twin Seat 
(UM 150 1.1 Hammerhead) 

(250cc & 650cc models also available) 

DON’T MISS OUT PLACE YOUR  ORDER NOW! 
ONLY  

$3630 

GENERATORS 
*  10KVA 
*  1500 RPM 
*  3 Cylinder Silent Diesel 
*  Engineered with Heavy Duty Australian Filters 
*  Ideal for solar back up   
*  All sizes available , 12mnth warranty  

ENQUIRIES & SALES  -  PHIL BONSER 
565 Mt. Baw Baw Rd, Goulburn NSW 2580 
Mobile:  0419 694 148 Ph: (02) 4821 0397 

OPEN 6 DAYS 

FREE DELIVERY 

SPECIAL $5500 
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Windellama Historical Society 
The Muffet family exhibition at the Museum 
continues.  Exhibits include a number of 
artefacts collected and used by the Muffet 
family over the last 120 years. 
AND there is a NEW EXHIBITION – the POST 
OFFICE – all about early postal and 
telecommunications in the Windellama area.  
There are some very interesting exhibits 
including morse code equipment, as well as 
lots of photographs. 
A recipe book written about 1910 is also on 
display in the Museum.  This early cookery 
book was compiled by Emily Gegg and was 
donated by Emily’s daughter-in-law, Dinah 
Gegg.   
The Museum is open on market days – the 
third Sunday of each month.  Come and see 
the new exhibition and don’t forget to visit the 
machinery shed at the back of the Museum 
with some historic items of farming equipment 
including a wool press. 
There is a selection of Windellama local history 
books and books by local poets for sale in the 
Museum, as well as bookmarks and postcards 
with images of early Windellama. 
Our next meeting will be at the Museum on 
Friday 26 September 2008 at 2 pm.           
New members are welcome. 
If you would like more information, please 
phone one of the following members: 
Joanna Croker       4844 5125 
Cynthia Hudson     4844 5005 
Sandra Greville      4844 5047 

 

Women in War @ the Gallery  
 
ON Saturday 23 August, sculptor of the 
Nurses War Memorial at Canberra,  
Robin Moorhouse, will officially open the next 
e x h i b i t i o n  a t  G o u l b u r n  
Regional Art Gallery.  
Called 'Women in War' the exhibition is on until  
21 September and is being presented by  
Goulburn War Memorial Museum and  
the Friends of the Museum in conjunction with 
St. Clair and Kenmore Hospital Museums.  
It will showcase a major exhibition of the      
experiences of women from the Goulburn    
district in wartime, both at home and abroad.  
The opening will include a special War Time 
A f t e r n o o n  T e a ,  s t a r t i n g  f r o m  
2pm. A Floor talk will also be held on Thursday 
28 August at 12.30pm. 
For more information about the exhibition or 
a s s o c i a t e d  a c t i v i t i e s ,  c a l l  
4823 4442. 

Windellama P&C Association 

A Brief Pause  
 

August seems to mark a brief respite in the 
P&C year.  We've completed our major     
fundraiser for the year and we still have a 
month or so to go before we have to gear up 
for the Field Day and Country Fair.  
 

It's a good time for planning, which is exactly 
how the August P&C meeting was spent.  
We've begun investigating options, designs 
and costs for an outdoor stage for the school.  
With no hall or similar facility at the school, a 
moveable stage will provide the children with a 
flexible centrepiece for future performing arts 
activities and presentation nights.  The     
meeting also discussed sources of grants and 
sought ideas for activities and items that the 
P&C should fund. 
 

The pause in activity will end  however, with 
the next meeting when we need to start putting 
some detail into plans for the children's area 
and cow pat lotto at this year's Field Day.  Any 
ideas, suggestions or volunteers will be greatly 
appreciated! 
 

September meeting:  
Monday 1 September, 6.30pm.   

Please come along! 
 

Do you have new neighbours?   
Why not pass on your copy of the Windellama 
News to them.  This is probably the best way 
for newcomers to find out about the local 
activities and also to find about our local trades 
and services. 
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LOCAL  
ELECRICAL CONTRACTOR 

Lic. No. 174303C 
 

24 Hour prompt service 
Free Quotes 

 

RON WENBAN 
 

Mob:  0428 445259 
Ph:  4844 5259 
Fax:  4844 5617 

 

*Rural *Domestic 
*Industrial *Commercial 

*Test & Tag tools  
& appliances 

Commercial • Industrial  •  Domestic  •  Wiring 
INSTALLATIONS 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTING SERVICES 
Telephone 0418 234 289  or  4844 7088 

Lic. No. 198855C 

ALLARD 

 

Weekenders’ Power 
 

A complete system for under $4,500.00  
12V or 24V for under $5,500.00 

 
Includes 

1 Wind generator, 1 Inverter, 1 Solar Panel 
Plus 6 or 12 Batteries   -  all installed 

 

Phone  4844 5456 


